
Plum Borough School District - - Plum Borough Municipality 
Inter-Governmental Meeting 

 
DATE:  Tuesday, May 1, 2012 
TIME:  6:00 PM 
LOCATION: PHS Board Room 
PURPOSE: Regular Advertised Meeting 
 
Borough Representatives:  Mike Dell 
    Keith Nowalk 

Mike Thomas  
District Representatives:   Sal Colella 
    Andrew Drake 
    Kevin Dowdell 
    John St. Leger  
    Joe Tommarello 
    Loretta White 
    Rich Zucco 
    Tim Glasspool 
    Guy Rossi 
    Gene Marraccini 
        
Agenda Items: 
1. Borough ordinance forgiving real estate taxes for active military 

a. The Borough’s solicitor said the enabling legislation would not permit the Borough or District to forgive real 

estate taxes for our active military. 

2. PHS fire lane  

a. A meeting between the Borough and District Administration is scheduled for May 14
th

 to discuss a parking 

ordinance creation and installation options for eco-friendly parking using impervious coverage. The 

Borough and District will craft an ordinance for a targeted enforcement area in the rear of the building near 

the tennis court loop. High School Administration will develop a plan to notify students and staff about the 

new enforcement area. 

3. Holiday and Regency Park on street parking concern 

a. Updated school zone safety plan may be necessary. The discussion on an updated school safety zone 

around each school is an option may be discussed on May 14
th

. A traffic engineer from PA DOT may be 

involved in the process. The Borough will provide the District with copies of existing plans. 

4. Water shut-offs, tap-in, and turn-ons 

a. The Borough planning department will assist Dr. Stewman with the aggregation of necessary information to 

conduct his study. The Borough assisted Dr. Stewman in prior years with information.  

 
Other Consideration: 
1. Mr. Colella discussed ideas about curtailing speeding down Elicker and New Texas Roads shortly after the school day. 

The Borough will speak with Chief Monaco and look into options; ie. ticketing, targeted enforcement, police 
presence, and mobile stations.    
 

2. The Borough switched its employees to an HSA and saved $300,000. Mr. Dell and Mr. Dowdell brought this 
information to the Board as a cost savings measure for the District to consider. The Borough will share HSA plan 
information with District. 

 
Next Meeting Schedule: 
DATE: TBA 
TIME: TBA 
Minutes by: Dr. Timothy S. Glasspool   
Adjournment: 6:42 PM 


